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Put A Gift Certificate  
In Their Stocking 

See Us on the Web at 
www.barrettlumber.com 

December 
11– Brown Hall Auction, SuperBowl 
Sackville Dr, 7 pm to 11 pm, page 4 
22 - Last day of School Xmas Break 
25 - Merry Christmas 
January 
4 - School Re-opens 
7 - Deadline for February Bulletin 
Friday Evening 6:15 pm 
Drop in Kids Ball Hockey—BBK School 
Weekly on Fridays at 6 pm 
Lions Club Supper & Social, page 2, the 
meal and cost varies weekly. 
Scout & Guide Registration 
Scouts call Jonathan Ritchie 865-3094 
jonathan@2ndbeaverbank.ca 
Guides call Cheryl Jardine 252-2972 
cheryl_jardine@hotmail.com 
Community Centre: 864-5114 
RCMP Non-Emergency Number 
244-7208 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
 

December       2010          Issue # 98 
 

The Voice of the Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association 

Purchase a Yearly Share in the Community & Support the BBCAA 
 

Please mail to: Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association, 1901 Beaver Bank Rd, Beaver Bank, N.S., B4G 1C9. 
 
Name: 
 
Mailing Address:                                                                                                                              P.C. 
 
Phone:                                                         Email:                       
 

Enclosed is:          $20 Family Share                           Cash                    Please mail me a receipt 
                           
                             $50 Group/Business Share             Cheque                I have a Question Please Call Me 
 
                             Please send my renewal form to my email address instead of in the postal  mail 
 

Please make payment payable to “BBCAA” or “Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association” 
This form and payment can be dropped off at Barrett Lumber Company, Hartlen’s Esso, or the Policing Office. 

The Bulletin is now on FaceBook! 
     The Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin now has a page on FaceBook, we hope all the 
Beaver Bankers (and Kinsacians) will like our page. The goal is to post all the events 
happening between Bulletins, reminders of upcoming events, things that are 
happening on short notice and security notices, should it be required. We also have the 
ability to post many more photos, and will post any historical ones that people would 
like to share. Just search for “Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin” when you are logged in to 
your account. Thanks to Victor Cobb for creating the BBK Believes logo. 

-Dorothy Selig 

Beaver Bank/Fall River and Sackville 
Citizens On Patrol participated in a 
Crimestoppers checkpoint and door-to-
door campaign at the Woodbine Trailer 
Park reminding the community of the 
importance of reporting crime to police or anonymously through Crimestoppers. The 
checkpoint was very successful with over 800 contacts made. Please check the 
Community Policing Website for up to date information at www.rcmp.beaverbank.ca. 

Security Alert 
 

     It has come to my attention that  
there have been several break-ins in 
the area. The perpetrators are checking 
for security, knocking on the door and 
if no one answers, kicking the door in. 
If someone answers they ask for a fake 
name. In one case the homeowner was 
only gone an hour. If you have any 
suspicions at all, see a vehicle at a 
home where it doesn't belong , call the 
RCMP, take license plate numbers, 
take pictures if safe, look out for your 
neighbours. Thank You. 
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911 Civic Signs can be Ordered From the BBK Volunteer FD 
From 7 to 8 pm on Tuesday’s, a deposit is required  

$5 single sided or $10 double sided 

How To Contact Us 
 

Website 
www.beaverbank.ca 

Email: bbcaa@beaverbank.ca 
 

BBCAA Board of Directors 
Chairperson:  
Victor Cobb 864-4112 
victor@hfx.eastlink.ca 
Vice-chair #1: Bob Crosby 
Vice-chair #2: Dorothy Selig 
Secretary: Felicia Romans  
Treasurer : Brian Pitts 865-5479 
Fax 865-8462 pitts@ns.sympatico.ca 
Shares:  Alison Crawford 
shares@beaverbank.ca 
Policing Office: Rae Marlborough 
popple@ns.sympatico.ca 
C@P Site Rep: 
Allen Clay 865-7318 
allenclay@accesswave.ca 
Board Members: 
Denise Crowell 
Marina Johnson (Beach Committee) 
Emily Lowe 
Arthur Mitchell  
Kim Pitts (Delaney Park) 
 

Advisory Members: 
Councillor Barry Dalrymple District 2 
Office: 860-6022 Cell: 222-0740 
barry.dalrymple@halifax.ca 
For HRM - Norma McLean 
 

Beaver Bank Bulletin   
Editor: Dorothy Selig 865-6388 
Fax 865-8462 
Email: bulletin@beaverbank.ca 
Articles & Advertising:   
Bonnie Ryan 864-7609 
Email: bulletin@beaverbank.ca or  
ryanwest@hfx.eastlink.ca 
Articles: Heather Lunn 865-3570 
heatherlunn@eastlink.ca 
 

Mailing Address 
1901 Beaver Bank Rd, Beaver Bank, 

NS, B4G 1C9 
This address is only for mail. Drop offs 
can be made at the Policing Office, in 

HTB Jr High School 
 

RCMP Policing Office 
864-6072 

bbk_rcmp@yahoo.com 
 

Printing by Wade Publications Ltd 

     For the months of September and October your Fire Dept. has responded to 25 
calls. They consisted of: 1 CO detector investigation, 1 fluids leaking, 1 illegal burn, 2 
trees on wires, 2 MVA, 3 mutual aid structure fires, 5 alarms activated, and 10 
medical assists. This brings our total calls for the year to 143. While it is nice to see 
the number of medical calls has dropped from our last report, the number of false 
alarms are up.   
     Now that the time has changed it is getting dark earlier and most people are driving 
home from work at dusk or in the dark, so we need to take extra care when looking 
out for kids playing or riding their bikes. Also if you are leaving work at dusk make 
sure you have your headlights on and that you are not driving with just your daytime 
running lights on, as your taillights may not be lit. You need to be seen from the rear 
as well as from the front. 
     If you use a woodstove or fireplace you need to use caution when cleaning out your 
ashes. Disposing of your ashes in a plastic grocery bag or other flammable container 
can be dangerous. Small embers in your woodstove can stay hot for days causing 
enough heat to ignite at anytime. Always use a metal container for your ashes and 
never place an ash can on a wooden deck or close to your home.  
     The colder weather is upon us and we will soon be dealing with winter driving so 
remember to slow down and drive defensively. Remember we can have black ice 
anytime the temperature is around the freezing mark. Also it is time to get those snow 
tires on your car if you haven’t already. Snow tires will give the winter traction 
needed to keep you and your family safe.  
     Be careful putting up those Christmas lights. Make sure your ladder is secure and 
never over reach when working from a ladder. Replace any sets of lights that have 
frayed cords with a new set of lights. Don’t overload extension cords or burn candles 
near your Christmas tree.   
     And finally I want to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a safe and Happy New 
Year. 

-Chief Tim Keddy 

     The Beaver Bank Kinsac Lions Club would like to thank all those 
who gave so generously at our road toll, all of this money will be going 

back into the community. 
     We have tickets on sale until Dec 16th for a beautiful hand made Swedish 
embroidered blanket and quilt rack with a second prize of dinner and movie for 4. 
These tickets can be purchased from any Lion or from Hartlen’s Esso store on the 
Beaver Bank Rd. $2.00 each or 3 for $5.00. Don’t miss out on your chance to win this 
beautiful prize. We would like to thank Marion Goulding and Brian Pitts who made 
and donated these prizes. Also Lion Chris Parker for the other prizes. 
     If you are in need of a walker, cane, crutches, wheelchair, or are looking for any 
other assistance please call Lion Julie, if she hasn’t got what you need, she will be 
able to put you in contact with someone who can help you, 864-1936. If you have any 
of these aids you no longer want we would like you to donate them to the club so we 
can lend them to those in need. 
     And remember we are always collecting used reading glasses, postage stamps, 
ripped off the envelope with a small white edge around them. used ink cartridges, and 
hearing aids that are under 6 years of age. All of these can be dropped off at Hartlen’s 
Esso or you can call a Lion. 

-P.R. Chair - King Lion Carolyn 865-5479 

Have a Safe & Happy Christmas From the BBKVFD 

Lions Sell Tickets on Swedish Blanket 



Christmas Trees 
For Sale By the  
Lions Club $25 

At Hartlen’s Esso 
Until they Are Gone 
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Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre 

 

1583 Beaver Bank Road, Beaver 
Bank, NS, B4G 1C5 

Phone: 865-5114; Fax: 865-8041; 
Email: bbkcc@ns.aliantzinc.ca 

Website: www.bbkcc.ca 
 

Drop in Kids Ball Hockey, Friday 
nights at BBK School, 6:15 to 7:15 
pm, $2. Sport goggles or helmet with 
face shield is required, as well as 
plastic blade hockey sticks. Some 
equipment available, first come basis. 
Schedule date are on the website. 
 

Be sure to check out our web site 
at www.bbkcc.ca  

 

Check us out on Facebook! –www.
facebook.com/bbkcc  

-Jessica Gilby 

     On November 4th, 2010 the volunteers of Beaver Bank Community Policing 
Office reached a significant milestone and celebrated 15 years of service to Beaver 
Bank Kinsac. Over the years, there have been many changes in RCMP Community 
Policing and through it all, the volunteers have always rallied and continued to serve. 
15 years shows a true commitment for the betterment and safety of the community. 
     The celebration occurred in the Library of Harold T. Barrett School. HTB has 
graciously provided the temporary location for the Community Policing Office since 
the fire at the BBK Community Center. The volunteers and invited guests enjoyed a 
historical look back at contributions and events that the volunteers have been 
involved in with pictures and documents. There was also an opportunity to view the 
plans for the new BBKCC and where the new Community Policing Office will be 
situated in the building. 
     Attending the event were the volunteers, and other partnering groups and 
agencies that have been involved with the Community Policing Office over the years. 
An official cake cutting was done with Ginny Lively, Community Policing Officer 
Manager and Cst. Dawn Duhart, the newest Community Policing Coordinator for 
Beaver Bank/Fall River. 
     A certificate presentation was made by District 2 Councillor Barry Dalrymple on 
behalf of the Mayor and HRM Council, to Chairman Rick Nursey for the "significant 
and dedicated service of 15 years to the 
community."  Superintendent Darrell 
Beaton, Officer in Charge of Halifax 
District RCMP also presented a 
Certification of Achievement to the 
Association for "recognition of 15 years of 
dedicated service to the community." 
     A very special thank you to all that 
attended and celebrated this milestone and 
congratulations on 15 years of volunteering 
in the community! 

-Cst Dawn Duhart 

Beaver Bank Community Policing Volunteer Association 
Celebrates 15 Years! 

Left to Right, Back Row: Superintendent 
Darrell Beaton, Cst Dawn Duhart, Ken 
Meisner, Jim Harris, Rick Nursey, 
Delphis Roy, Don Graham, Russ 
Hennigar & Cst Curt Wentzell. 
Front Row: Rae Marlborough, Linda 
Keddy, Ginny Lively, Florence 
Margeson and Edith Roy 
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Barry Dalrymple 
HRM Councillor 
District 2 
Waverley-Fall River-Beaver Bank 
Office:               (902) 860-6022 
Home:                (902) 861-1171 
Cell:                   (902) 222-0740 
Fax:                   (902) 860-6023 
Email:                barry.dalrymple@halifax.ca 
                          barry@barrydal.com 

     I would like to start this column with 
a special thank you to all those that 
organized and put on such wonderful 
Remembrance Day Ceremonies. Huge 
turnouts of people, young and old 
attended the ceremonies in Windsor Jct, 
Beaver Bank and Waverley and paid 
tribute to our veterans and serving 
members and to those that have passed.  I 
want to personally thank Lion Jim Bulger 
of Beaver Bank and Ladies Auxiliary 
member Trina Marshall of the Waverley 
Legion for laying wreaths on behalf of 
the HRM so I could attend at Windsor 
Jct.  Also, thanks to students & staff at 
Lockview High School for putting on a 
very special Service the day before, it 
was a very touching ceremony and lets 
all of us know that you fully understand 
and appreciate the significance of this 
Day of Remembrance. 
     Fall is always a busy time of year and 
this year is no different, some updates in 
the district are: 
     Transit plans to cut back on routes on 
the Beaver Bank Road.  Our local 
Committee has met a number of times 
and came up with a modified schedule 
we felt are the minimum runs our 
community could accept.  In early 
October myself and Committee reps, 
along with those from Porters Lake and 
Sambro Loop met with Transit and had a 
very good exchange in this regard and we 
presented our proposals so they could be 
costed out.  As of this writing (Nov 12th) 
these costs and options are on HRM 
Council's agenda for next weeks meeting 
where we will ask Council to agree to the 
proposals that will leave our Transit 
routes as beneficial to the community as 
possible. I certainly want to thank all of 

you that have signed the petition to 
save our transit routes and I will be 
presenting the 1,340 signatures next 
week. 
     Beaver Bank Kinsac Community 
Centre Re-Build. The design work for 
the new building and grounds is 
virtually complete and HRM is 
completing the costing out of the new 
building and final settlement with the 
Insurance Company should be this 
week. There is a funding gap between 
the costs of the new building and the 
insurance funds and we will be going to 
Council very soon with a request for 
funding assistance from the HRM. 
     As you know by now we have 
recently lost another Hall in Beaver 
Bank due to fire, which was purposely 
set by an arsonist. Police are 
investigating to determine those 
responsible and I am asking if you have 
any information at all about this that 
you call the police, crime stoppers or 
feel free to contact me - there are 
rewards for information that leads to 
the arrest of these individuals. As in 
most situations there is insurance on the 
building and contents but not enough to 
re-build the way it was so the 
Committee of the Brown Hall is 
starting a fundraising campaign for this 
purpose and the first item will be an 
Auction on Dec 11th, Super Bowl in 
Sackville 7 pm. If you'd like to attend 
or donate an item please contact me for 
details, we are in the process of 
meeting with HRM Planning to see if 
we can add a bit more room to the 
kitchen area and possibly add a second 
bathroom. 
     A number of area projects have 

recently been approved or started, some 
of them are: 
     On October 7th we held a Public 
Meeting in Lost Creek in regards to a 
request to add a local Area Rate for the 
subdivision to put towards building a 
park and playground.  I certainly thank 
the Homeowners Association for 
organizing this meeting and to our HRM 
Park & Rec Branch as well as Taxation 
staff for attending to answer all 
questions.  Survey ballots were sent out 
to all residents within Lost Creek and in a 
vote of about 80% in favour, residents 
indicated they wish to proceed with this 
rate.  The report and matter will now go 
before HRM Regional Council for a 
Public Hearing and vote. 
     On November 8th I was especially 
pleased to attend the official opening of 
the new playground and equipment at the 
Beaver Bank Monarch Elementary 
School and see the excitement on both 
the students and their parents 
faces. Many thanks to principal, teachers 
and staff, parents group and various 
funding partners who raised the money to 
make this happen. I was happy to 
contribute your tax dollars from my 
Councillors District Fund to bump up the 
contribution from HRM Parks & Rec and 
make this happen so quickly. 
     The update on the Delaney Drive Park 
& Playground is that the bike park and 
now the landscaping are in and complete 
and the Association has found a local 
sponsor who will install the basketball 
court as soon as dry weather returns. The 
playground equipment is all ordered and 
expected to arrive soon and will be 
installed and then this park will be 
complete, congrats to the local volunteers 
who have made this happen. 
     On November 6th the Regional Fire 
Fighters Interpretive Centre/Museum 
opened its doors to the public fulfilling a 
dream of a dedicated group who have 
been trying to do this for more than a 
dozen years. This was a special preview 
peak as the Grand Opening will occur 
this spring but tours can be arranged by 
contacting them at www.rfic.ca. Located 
in the old Station 45 near Sobey's visitors 
were very pleased to see the old fully 
restored trucks, gear and history of fire 
services in the area.  I would certainly 
encourage our local schools to make 
arrangements for class visits. 

All the Happenings in HRM 
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     There are a few special thanks and 
acknowledgements from the past month 
or so that I would like to make: 
     On November 4th the Beaver Bank 
Volunteer Community Policing Office 
celebrated its 15th Anniversary of service 
to the community. A large RCMP 
presence along with Fire Chief Keddy 
and myself presented the group with 
Certificates of Appreciation and plaques 
to thank them for the years of 
service.  Even with the loss of the 
Community Centre last year, which 
housed their office, the group has 
maintained their presence and continued 
on, we all appreciate the principal and 
staff at HT Barrett School for allowing 
them the use of the library to keep 
working. 
     I have stated many times over the 
main reason I love this area and its 
communities is because of the 
tremendous efforts of our volunteer 
organizations and also the full support 
the community gives those organizations 
and groups, I would like to just point out 
a few examples of your support in the 
past two weeks that I have had the 
privilege of attending: 
- a sold out Dinner & Auction at the 
Oakfield Golf Course to raise funds for 
their Juniors Youth program. 
- a jam packed Halloween Dance at the 
Waverley Legion with the "Sons of 
Maxwell" 
- the Lockview High School football 
team Auction held at the Legion which 
raised over $15,000, thanks to the 
Scotiabank for its matching grant. 
- the Beaver Bank Kinsac Community 
Centre Auction held at Angles in 
Sackville which raised over $8,000 and 
there wasn't an empty chair in the place. 
     It is community and local 
business support like this that makes this 
area so special to live in. 
     Back to some HRM Regional Council 
happenings and updates, on Nov 10th the 
HRM's Boundary Review Committee 
held an open public meeting at the Fall 
River Rec Centre.  As I had told you in 
previous reports this District is one of the 
highest in population in the HRM and 
under current proposal of this review (if 
accepted) it will become the largest.  Our 
Committee is prepared to present to the 
NSURB Board that there are very valid 
"Communities of Interest" reasons to 

support this recommendation and I 
fully support this. This was heavily 
backed up at the meeting the other 
night when over 20 residents of 
Lakeview showed up to send a loud 
and powerful message that they want to 
stay part of District 2, a letter from the 
f u l l  L a k e v i e w  H o m e o w n e r s 
Association was presented also stating 
the desire to stay as is and I can assure 
residents that their message will be 
heard.  The proposal I will take to the 
Committee and on to Council is that the 
only change to this District should be 
that the Enfield part of HRM be moved 
into District One. 
     I am also on the Energy & 
Underground Services Committee and 
was quite excited to receive a 
presentation from our Sustainable 
Environment Dept on a suggested 
HRM pilot project to heat hot water 
from Solar panels in residential 
homes. This pilot program recently 
passed thru the Committee and has 
been endorsed by HRM Council to 
proceed to final planning stages, when 
the final details are worked out the 
H R M  w i l l  b e  l o o k i n g  f o r 
approximately 5000 homes to take part, 
for full details go to HRM website at 
www.halifax.ca. 
     Two final reminders, the first one is 
that winter is right around the corner 
and everyone by now should have their 
winter tires on as temperatures are 
dropping below freezing most nights 
a n d  s l i p p e r y  p a t c h e s  a r e 
probable.  Driving habits should be 
changing as well, motorists need to 
slow down and anticipate slippery 
patches - there is never an excuse for 
being in a hurry.  Last one is that the 
HRM Service line number is 490-4000 
and is open 7 days a week from 7 am to 
11 pm, if you are looking for a service 
such as street grading, snow plowing, 
ditch cleaning please call the service 
line and operators will take your call 
and issue you a file number, they will 
then dispatch your call immediately to 
the Dept responsible. 

Warmest regards, Barry 

Deadline for the Feb Bulletin 
January 7th, 2010 

See Page 2 for Contact Information 

Guidelines  
for Submissions 

 

     The BBK Bulletin is published 6 
times yearly, Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct 
& December. The deadline is usually the 
first Friday of Jan, March, May, July, 
Sept & Nov. Please check the current 
Bulletin or the website for the specific 
date. Written submissions can be sent by 
email, no special formatting required. 
For handwritten articles, please PRINT 
any names. Articles can also be mailed 
or dropped off. Pictures are best emailed 
as a jpg file. Please see page 2 for 
contact information. Thank you! 

     For a number of years a dedicated 
group of community members have been 
building towards having a Regional 
Firefighters Interpretive Centre & 
Museum here within the HRM. About a 
year and a half ago we started a process 
to have the old Station 45 in Fall River 
turned back over to the community and 
to have this Centre hosted in that 
building. For the past year, while the 
HRM went through a process to return 
the building to our community, the 
volunteers have worked tirelessly inside 
and outside to get the building and 
property in great shape and to build 
shelves, glass cases, bring in old trucks 
and equipment and more. 
     I am absolutely thrilled that close to 2 
years work has culminated in this 
building and property rightfully being 
returned to the ownership of our 
communities and that it will be put to 
great use in being a local museum where 
folks can visit and schools can make trips 
to etc.  While the Grand Opening will not 
occur till next Spring it was officially 
opened on Nov 6th and I invite all 
residents to drop by and say hello, I think 
you'll be very pleasantly surprised by 
what you see inside.  The building is 
located at 3214 Old Highway Two (close 
to Sobeys) and the website can be visited 
at www.rfic.ca 

-Barry Dalrymple, HRM Councillor, District 2 

New Regional Firefighters 
Museum & Interpretive 

Centre Opened 
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     Happy Holidays from the Halifax District RCMP and Cst. Dawn Duhart, your new 
Community Policing Coordinator for the Beaver Bank/Fall River! I am a 14-year 
member of the RCMP with service in Reserve Mines Cape Breton, Cole Harbour, 
Tantallon, Ferryland NL, and Musquodoboit Harbour and am very pleased to have 
joined the team at the Lower Sackville Office of Halifax District. With over 4 years as 
the Community Policing Coordinator in Musquodoboit Harbour I have a strong 
foundation for working with communities and partnering in their respective needs. I 
have already met and been involved with many great people in the Beaver Bank area 
and look forward to moving forward as the liaison for this community. 
     As the holiday season approaches and the gatherings with family and friends begin, 
the RCMP’s wish is for safety on our highways and bi-ways. This starts with us all 
being responsible when driving in winter weather and not driving when drinking. 
Effective October 26, 2010 the NS Government put into law more severe penalties for 
Impaired Driving. With this, anyone who has a blood alcohol level of 50 to 80 mgs (a 
breath sample that would provide a “warn” on a Roadside Screening Device) will 
receive an automatic 7, 15 or 30 day suspension and seizure of drivers license. A “new 
driver” with any detection of liquor will have an immediate 24 hour suspension. 
     Charges for Impaired Driving, Blood Alcohol in Excess of 80 mgs and Refusal of 
Breath or Blood Demands will still apply and upon conviction could result in license 
suspension, significant fines or possible jail time. There is no way to determine 
whether you are “ok” to drive when drinking alcoholic beverages so always have a 
designated driver, call a taxi, or spend the night...be responsible!!! 

Safe Homes, Safe Communities 
Cst. Dawn Duhart 

RCMP Community Policing Coordinator 
Beaver Bank/Fall River 

     Despite another setback because of fire 
at the Brown Hall, the Keeners had a 
hiccup of only one week between the fire 

and the resumption of activities. This was thanks to the Lions Club in Sackville, HTB 
and BBK Schools and Acadia Hall in Sackville. 
     The five sessions of the "Drum Away the Doldrums" program were great fun and 
the enthusiastic players intend to practise regularly.  
Current weekly events: 
Tuesdays: Cards 1 pm Acadia Hall, Sackville Drive (call Byron 865-9887) 
Wednesdays: Crafts 11 am - At various members’ homes  (call Florence 865-3641) 
Thursdays: Lunch Noon - Lions Club, Sackville (behind Superstore) (call Rae 865-
1035) 

-Ann Benson 

     Plans for a new park in Beaver Bank 
are moving forward quickly. The Lost 
Creek Community Association (LCCA) 
is excited by news that the project could 
go to tender as early as next spring. 
Councillor Barry Dalrymple announced 
that the Lost Creek Park is one of two to 
be included in HRM’s budget for next 
year. It will include a walking trail and 
playground area. While there are no 
guarantees, LCCA volunteers are 
encouraged that their hard work is paying 
off. 
     The group raised close to $3000 at its 
first ever bingo and silent auction. Over 
50 people showed up to the Church of the 
Good Shepherd, daubers in hand. It was a 
fun night for everyone. There were some 
intense moments as the players neared 
the final markings on their cards…. the 
intensity and electricity in the air was 
contagious throughout the entire hall. 
Thanks so much to the generous support 
of Scotiabank in Lower Sackville. Not 
only did they sponsor the event, but also 
several employees joined in the bingo 
games and the clean up after! 
     But the fundraising isn't over yet. The 
LCCA will host a comedy night early in 
the New Year. Please check our website 
www.lostcreekpark.com for updates on 
this event. Although residents voted to 
support an area rate which will take 
effect next year, fundraisers are still vital 
to the success of our project. And besides 
raising money, these events bring people 
together and build community spirit. A 
big thank you to everyone who has either 
volunteered their time or showed up to 
support us! 

-Trina Roache/ Chris Marks 

2nd Beaver Bank Scouting
Bring on the Adventure

www.2ndbeaverbank.ca

Beavers  5 - 7
Cubs     8 - 10
Scouts   11 - 14
Ventures 14 +

Jonathan Ritchie
Group Commissioner
2nd Beaver Bank Scouting
Phone 902 865-3094
Fax     902 481-0116
Email  jonathan@ 2ndbeaverbank.ca

Scouting Fun for boys and girls of all ages

Lost Creek Plans Park Keeners Soldier On 

A Message on Increased Penalties for Impaired Driving  
from the RCMP 
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Memorial Sprays 
Christmas Sprays in memory of loved ones. Available at the 
Church of the Good Shepherd for display at the Service of 
Nine Lessons and Carols. December 12. Cost is $10.00. 
Contact Cora Sampson at 864-7070 

The Beaver Bank Kinsac Lions Club had a very successful 
Road Toll on Oct 9th 2010. This is Lion Bernie White, hard at 
work as taken by Lion Frank White. Thanks to the many Lions 
who came out and worked, also thanks to the youths and 
community members who put in their time helping us. 

King Lion Carolyn. 

     On Oct 6th, 2010 the Fultz House Museum presented 
Sackville’s Heritage Dinner at the Sackville Legion. This year’s 
theme was “Celebrating the 100th Anniversary of the Canadian 
Navy”. The evening started with a meet and greet, followed by 
a delicious dinner. Sackville Town Crier Greg Fenwick 
delivered the official opening. The Master of Ceremonies was 
Ken Strugnall. Tony Mombourquette provided the 
entertainment. There were 250 people in attendance. Greetings 
were received from Premier Darrell Dexter, MLAs Percy Paris, 
Matt Whynot & Dave Wilson and Councillor Bob Harvey. 
Those attending enjoyed an interesting and informative talk by 
guest speaker LCdr Chris Hache about the Canadian Navy’s 
history. 
     All proceeds went to the Fultz House Restoration Society. 

-Heather Lunn   

     We are very pleased to announce the marriage of our son 
Warren Houghton of Beaver Bank to Amanda Dowding of 
Beaver Bank. They were married at the Kinsmen Park at First 
Lake on September 18, 2010 at 6 pm with a party to follow. 
The weather was great! 
     All the best, Love Mom & Dad Houghton and family. 

Barbara and Richard Tanner 
50th Wedding Anniversary 

November 26 1960 
     A Family celebration took place on November 6th at the 
seniors’ complex on the Old Beaver Bank Rd. Congratulation 
from son Eric daughter-in-law Vicky and grandchildren Sophie 
and Jordan and also son Richard. Thanks to all who attended. A 
great time was had by all. 

Sackville’s Annual Heritage Dinner 

Tickets for the Swedish Blanket and rack are available until 
Dec 16th, supporting the Lions, see page 2. 

Wedding Announcement 
Houghton—Dowding 

Happy Holidays  
From the BBCAA and The BBK Bulletin 

May you Experience Joy, Peace and  
Happiness this Season  

And Keep it with you Throughout the New Year 
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     Many condolences are to be made to 
the Beaver Bank Kinsac family and 
friends of those who have passed on in 
the past couple months.  
     Condolences are given to the family of 
the late Susan Anita (Lively) MacKinnon 
who passed away at the age of 59 years 
on Sept 25th. She is survived by mother 
June Lively, husband Brian, children 
Wanda Woods-Simmonds (Paul) and 
Wade Woods, stepchildren Lori, Dwayne 
and Matthew, grandchildren Bria & 
Matson and siblings John (Hope), Barry 
(Adelea), Verney (Linda), Cathy Sangster 
(Donald), Jeanette (Paul), Vincent, Gail 
Boudreau (Donald), and Darren (Rose). 
     On Oct 5th Veronica Whalen of Kinsac 
passed away at the age of 86 years. 
Condolences are given to her children 
Liz, Sharon, Fran, Theresa, Barb, Bev, 
Bill, Fred, Bernie, Mark and their 
families. 
     Condolences are given to Graham & 
Nancy Mailman and family on the death 
of his mother Frances Rosella Mailman 

on Oct 5th at the age 
of 84 years. 
     Condolences are 

sent to Glenda & Jamie Moore and family 
of Beaver Bank on the death of her 
mother Faye Sandra Murdock on Oct 6th 
at the age of 67 years. 
     Condolences to Carl and Heather Lunn 
and family on the death of his mother 
Margaret Lucinda Lunn at the age of 93 
years on Oct 14th. 
     On Oct 19th Gordon Arthur Garland 
passed away at the age of 77 years. 
Condolences are given to his wife Maria 
and son Karl and extended family. 
     Condolences to Laurie and Marjie 
Hartlen and family on the death of his 
father Stanley Earl Hartlen at the age of 
88 years on Oct 20th. 
     Cyril Chester Lively, a life-long 
Beaver Banker, passed away at the age of 
79 years on Oct 26th. Condolences are 
given to his children & families, Cheryl-
Ann (Charlie) Rudolph, Carolyn, Lisa & 
Shawna Lively, Terria Sangster, Gary 
(Scott) Kent, and Robie (Deedee) Lively. 
Condolences also to his siblings and 
families Delina (Roy) Kimsey, Cindy 

(Richard) Oldenburg, Marion (Demos) 
Hebert, Dennis (Pat) Lively, Cecil 
(Ginny) Lively and Murray (Shirley) 
Lively. 
     On Nov 4th Marilyn Ruth Riggs of 
Beaver Bank passed away ate the age of 
57 years. Condolences are given to 
husband James, children Amanda (Matt) 
and Jason (Jodi), stepdaughter Shelly 
(Paul) and families. 
     On Nov 7th, William James MacAvoy 
of Beaver Bank passed away at the age of 
59 years. Condolences are given to his 
sons Chris (Zabrina Sheirs) & James and 
stepson Craig Tanner and extended 
family. 
     Condolences to the family of Jeanette 
(Chaulk) MacEachern of Beaver Bank 
who passed away at the age of 66 years 
on Nov 11th; her companion Hughie 
MacNeil, daughter Amy (Peggy), son 
Stanley (Leanne Branton) of Kinsac, 
brother Stanley (Isabel) Chaulk of Beaver 
Bank, grandchildren Stefan, Spencer & 
Shelby MacEachern, and also brothers 
George & Jim and extended family. 
     May they rest in peace. 

-Dorothy Selig 

CONDOLENCES 

     Under sunny skies approximately one 
thousand school students, invited guests, 
relatives, friends and residents of Beaver 
Bank Kinsac attended the Remembrance 
Day Service at the War Memorial at 
Kinsac Corner. Master of Ceremonies 
Lisa Blackburn welcomed everyone to the 
service. The BBK Elementary choir, 
under the direction of Jennifer Sterns, 
sang our national anthem. Rev. Mike 
Zottarelli led us in prayer. CPO Ron 
Rideout read “In Flanders Fields”. 
     The wreaths were laid as follows: 
Joanne Pasha in memory of her father 
Walter Lively (Mr Lively was 
instrumental in building the memorial); 
Laurie Campbell for the Federal 
Government; Robert Grove for the 
Provincial Government; Jim Bulger for 
HRM; Jay Bugden & Royce McRay for 
the Lr Sackville RCMP; Ret’d Chief 
George Hull for the BBK Fire Dept; 
Chair Tom Margeson for the BBK 
Community Centre; Ken Meisner for the 

BBK Community Policing Office. 
Wreaths were laid “In Memory Of” by 
the following: Victoria Gilby IMO Harold 
Huntley; Rebecca Gilby IMO Lloyd 
Gilby; Judy & Brenda IMO Oliver 
Boutilier & Burdette Lively; great-
granddaughter Claire Langille IMO 
Clarence Mollison; great-grandsons Evan 
& Caleb IMO Ken Peters; granddaughter 
Judy Barkhouse & great-grand niece Lisa 
Mitton IMO Frank Stroud; daughter 
Sandra Boutilier IMO William Johnson; 
daughter Hilda Doherty IMO Patrick 
Cullen and also James Carmichael; 
daughter Tracy Walsh IMO Fred Efford; 
grandson Rick Shunamon IMO Edward 
Palmer Shunamon; granddaughter Joanne 
Pasha IMO John Meagher; granddaughter 
Jenna IMO Frederick C Whalen and 
grandson James Lively IMO Burdette 
Lively. Wreaths were laid in memory of 
all veterans by: King Lion Carolyn Pitts, 
BBK Lions Club; Evan & Josh, 2nd BB 
“C” Colony; Liam & Samantha, 2nd BB 

“B” Colony; Katelyn & Jayde, 2nd BB 
“B” Pack; Cassandra Smith, Girl Guides 
of Canada Carter District; Shawn Peddle 
& Joshawa Cole, 2nd BB “A” Colony; 
Kenneth Awalt, 6th Sackville-BB 
Scouting Group Community; Dave 
Eagles, Kinsmen Club Sackville; Alex & 
James, 8th Sackville Cubs; and Cassandra 
& Erin, 8th Sackville Beavers. 
     Following the laying of the wreaths 
the BBK School Choir sang “You are Our 
Hero”, followed by the reading of “Why 
Wear A Poppy?” by Sgt. Ret’d Darrell 
Brewster. At 11 o’clock the playing of the 
“Last Post” was followed by two minutes 
of silence. Refreshments were served in 
the Fire Hall bays. 
     Special thanks are given to Ron 
Chaulk and to everyone who helped to 
plan the service. Thanks also to emcee 
Lisa Blackburn, Steven Lunn for the 
sound system, BBK Choir Master 
Jennifer Sterns, Bill Harrity for compiling 
the list of wreaths being laid and to those 
who provided the refreshments following 
the service. The service was well planned 
and will be remembered by many. 

-Heather Lunn 

Remembrance Day 2010 
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Church of the Good Shepherd 
(Anglican Church of Canada) 

 

28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 
Rector: Rev. Don Shipton 455-5684 
Sunday Service:  10:00 am 
Sunday School (ages 3-9): 10:00 am 
Family, friends and new members welcome. 
www.goodshepherdchurchbeaverbank.com 
Church Wardens: Nancy Kemp   865-6915      
nancy.kemp@ns.sympatico.ca 
Dwain Gordon 864-0024 
Past Warden: Dameon Lowe 865-2320 
Please contact Rev. Don regarding Baptisms, 
Weddings, Illness or a Pastoral visit. 
Card Socials: Church of the Good Shepherd 
Hall, Auction 45 is played every Thursday 
evening at 7:30 pm, Refreshments provided. 
Everyone Welcome. $5.00 admittance 
We actively support Beacon House and 
donations can be brought to the Church on 
Sunday mornings, dropped off at Hartlen’s 
Esso through the week or call Jean Bevan at 
865-2262 to make arrangements. 
Christmas Memorial Sprays: $10 each. 
Contact Cora Sampson. 
Mark your Calendars: 
Dec 5: White Gift Sunday (Christmas food 
for the Beacon House) 
Dec 12: Nine Lessons & Carols (memorial 
tags will be placed on the sprays) 
Dec 19: Eucharist  Service with Traditional 
Christmas Carols 
Dec 24: Crib Service (4 pm) 
Dec 24: Christmas Eve Service (8 pm) 
Dec 26: Said Eucharist 

-Marjie Hartlen Faith Baptist Church 
 

299 Stokil Dr, Lr. Sackville 
Phone: Office  865-5419   
Kitchen/Hall  865-3773 
Pastor: Rev. Borden Scott 865-8224 
Associate Pastor for Visitation and 
Pastoral Care:  
Dr. João Matwawana 865-8850 
Sunday Service: 11:00 am 
Youth: Sun. 6:30 
Ladies Bible Study: Wed. 9:30 am 
Men’s Bible Study: Wed. 9:30 am 
E-Mail: faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Web-Site: http://www.faithbaptist.ca 

St. John’s United Church 
 

Administration Building, Main Floor 
Ivy Meadows Continuing Care Facility 
125 Knowles Crescent, Beaver Bank 
Minister: Rev. Allison Davis  
Church Office: 865-6364 Ext 127 
Sunday Service: 11:00 am 
Contacts: 
Ron & Carol Cochrane, 865-2962 
George & Joyce Hull, 864-7095 
Christmas Eve: Service at 6:30 pm 

-Carole Cochrane 

Sackville Independent Baptist  
 

114 Beaver Bank Rd (near Tim Hortons) 
Minister: Rev. S. Edgar 
Phone: 864-3433 
Sunday Service: 11:00 am & 6:00 pm 
Wednesday Service: 7:00 pm 

Church of the Nazarene 
 

650 Sackville Dr - Acadia Hall 
Pastor: Rev. Roy Austin 
Phone: 865-2135 
Sunday School (all ages) - 10 am 
Morning Worship - 11 am 

1st Sackville Presbyterian  
 

60 Beaver Bank Rd. Lower Sackville. 
(Across from Glendale Plaza)  
Minister: Rev. Jean MacAulay 865-4053  
Church Office:  865-4053 (machine) 
Email: firstsackville@pccatlantic.ca 
Sunday Service: 9:30 am 
Sunday School: 9:40 Sept - June 
Nursery Provided: Sept - June 
Upcoming Events: 
Watch the PCCAtlantic.ca website for 
further updates. 

-Marian Tomlik - Clerk Of Session 

Knox United Church 
 

567 Sackville Dr., Lr Sackville 
Minister: Rev. Dr. Ross Bartlett 
Church Office: 865-9216 
Church Kitchen/Hall: 865-1603 
Office hours: 8:30 am - 1:30 pm 
Sunday Services: 9:30 am alternating 
between Traditional & Alternative 
Every Wed: 1-3 pm- Time out for Ladies 
Every Mon night: 7 pm - Bible study 
Watch for info on our Church Sign Board 
You are always welcome! 

-Eleanor Lewis 

Living Hope Baptist Church  
 

971 Windgate Dr (Formerly Peace Lutheran) 
Service: Sunday 1 pm 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 
Promise land for kids, Bible Studies 
Youth Group, Fellowship 
www.livinghopebeaverbank.com 
Living Hope Baptist Church is now holding 
their Worship Service and Sunday School at 1 
o'clock Sunday at 971 Windgate Drive (Peace 
Lutheran Church). Everyone is welcome. 
Rev. Kelly Holt is the Pastor and can be 
reached at 864-5789. 

We’re on the web at: 

www.beaverbank.ca 

Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit 
(Roman Catholic) 

 

Consisting of three parishes 
St Elizabeth Seton, 125 Metropolitan Ave,  
St Francis of Assisi, Mt Uniacke 
St John Vianney, 4 Beaver Bank Rd,  
Mail for all 3 Parishes: 4 Beaver Bank Rd, 
Lr Sackville, NS, B4E 1G3 
Phone: 865-2112 ext 0 (Secretary) 
Emergency after hours: 865-6133 
Fax: 864-8645 
Email: holytrinity@eastlink.ca 
Website: www.holytrinityns.ca 
Phone # for below listed - 865-1112 + ext 
Pastor: Fr. Robert Arsenault ext 27 
Associate: Father Jamie Utronkie ext 24 
Catechetical Leader: Ann Burton ext 23 
Clerical Secretary: Teresa Cooke ext 31 
Finance: Gloria Pottie ext 21 
Youth Coordinator: Kellie Brown ext 25 
Admin Secretary: Catherine Kidson ext 0 
Sunday, the Day of the Lord: 
Saturday - 4:30 pm (SJV) 
Sunday   - 9:00, 11:00 am & 6 pm (SJV); 
11:15 am (SES); 9:15 am (SFA)  
Week Day Masses: 
Monday & Tuesday 7:15 pm (SES) 
Wednesday, Thurs & Friday 9:00 am (SJV)  
Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Monday & Tuesday 6:30 to 7 pm (SES) 
Wednesday 8:30 to 9 am (SJV) 
Saturday 4 to 4:30 pm (SJV) 
Or by appointment at any of the 3 churches. 
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
Wednesday after 9 am Mass concludes at 
6:45 with Benediction at SJV 
Pray The Rosary 
Monday & Tuesday 6:45 pm (SES) 
Thursday 9:40 am & Saturday 9 am (SJV) 
Sick & Shut-Ins: Notify office if you know 
someone who is seriously ill, shut-in or in the 
hospital. 
Baptism Preparation:  You must attend a 
preparation session. Please contact the office 
at least three months before.  
Marriage: Contact us at least six months in 
advance of planned date.                                                 

-Teresa Cooke 

Sackville Wesleyan Church 
 

971 Windgate Dr, Beaver Bank 
Pastor: Michael Zottarelli 
Service: Sunday, 11 am 
Phone: 864-2035 
www.sackvillewesleyan.com 
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     Principal Brendon MacGillivary had 
his hair coloured for Halloween by 
students from the two top fundraising 
classes of the recent Walk-a-thon. Earlier 
in the month he challenged students to 
raise $5000 and they were successful! 
The students chose orange all around and 
green on top, like a pumpkin. Thanks to 
all of the students and their families for 
their generous support. The students are 
enjoying a variety of new equipment for 
playground games. 
     The parents and students at BBK 
recently supported the PTA food drive by 
attending a family dance and donating 
300 lbs of food. Well done! 

-Angela Comeau, VP 

     After just over one year of fundraising, the Beaver Bank Monarch Drive 
Elementary School playground has become a reality. The playground consists of a 
large Little Tikes structure and outdoor classroom on the lower elementary side of the 
school, and a curved rope climber for older elementary students.  The equipment is 
already being enthusiastically enjoyed by students during school hours and by the 
whole community during evenings and weekends. 
     The official ribbon cutting ceremony was held on Monday, November 8th with 
special guests, teachers, parents and students in attendance. The ribbon was held by a 
representative from each class and cut by Percy Paris, MLA and Barry Dalrymple, 
Councillor. Excited students made the opening event special by singing our school 
song “Working Together” which was especially suitable for the event. 
     We would like to sincerely thank all of those who have made this equipment 
possible. We have a wonderfully supportive school community who helped us to raise 
$10,000 through our annual Spring Fair and raffle ticket sales. Thank you to generous 
local businesses for their support in these endeavours. One of our school parents, 
Jamie Aucoin, through Rona provided our outdoor classroom materials and 
construction. This is a unique and wonderful space for students to enjoy learning 

throughout the year! 
     The Cobequid Community Health Board, represented at our 
opening by Michael Poworoznyk and Tammy English 
provided a $5,000 grant this past spring. We have also attained 
significant funding through the Halifax Regional Municipality, 
the Nova Scotia Department of Health and Recreation and our 
community councillor, Barry Dalrymple. The logistics were 
handled by Steve Oakey, HRM park planner who was very 
helpful in coming up with the playground design and building 
process. 
     We thank everyone who made this project possible and 
invite you to drop by and try out the new playground!  

-Suzanne Burns 

BBK Elementary Beaver Bank Monarch Drive Elementary 
Playground Opening 

Posing on our new play structure from left to right: Jordie Clarke, Carissa Clarke, 
Ruby Burns, Barry Dalrymple, Bradley Clarke, Jamie Aucoin, Ella Burns and 
Michael Poworozynk. 

Lockview High Parents 
 

You should have received a letter 
with instruction and pass codes to 
set up access to the new “Parent 
Portal” on Nov 26th. You can 
contact the school if you did not 
receive this information. 860-6000  



Veterans Update 
     Congratulations to John Labelle of Lower Sackville and Dennis Manuge of 
Porters Lake who recently received the Commendation Award from Colonel 
(Ret’d) Patrick Stogran, Canada’s Ombudsman for Veterans’ Affairs, in 
recognition of their work and advocacy for veterans. I was also pleased to 
receive the same Commendation Award that evening. In conversation with 
John and Dennis, we noted that out of the four award recipients, three of us 
were from the federal riding of Sackville-Eastern Shore. Colonel (Ret’d) 
Stogran was not re-appointed for a second term as the Ombudsman for 
Veterans Affairs despite many calls for a second term. I wish Colonel Stogran 
all the best in his future endeavours. I also congratulate Mr. Guy Parent who 
was appointed the new Veterans Ombudsman on November 12th. 
      I was pleased that the House of Commons held a ‘take-note’ debate on 
veterans’ issues in the House of Commons on November 2nd. I 
pushed for this debate in recognition of the very serious issues 
facing veterans and their families and to ask for an inquiry into 
the practices of the Department of Veterans Affairs. I also 
introduced a new bill (C-592) to allow modern day CF veterans’ 
access to veterans’ hospitals and departmental long-term care 
beds.    
All the Best for the Holiday Season 
     On behalf of my wife Andrea, my family, and my staff, I 
wish you the very best for the holiday season and in the New 
Year. 
     As always, please contact me regarding any of your concerns 
or comments. I can be reached at 861-2311 or toll free at 1-888-
701-5557.                                                                    –Peter Stoffer 
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Did you know that right here 
in Beaver Bank we have a 
highly specialized 
manufacturer of high 
quality custom medi-
cal products for ani-
mals? K-9 Orthotics 
& Prosthetic Inc fab-
ricates orthotic leg 
braces, prosthetic 
limbs and wheelchairs 
right here in our com-
munity and they are 
shipped around the world. Jeff 
Collins is not only pleased and 
proud to be living and working right 
here in Beaver Bank, but he is also 
employing local people. Jeff works 
directly with your veterinarian to 
ensure a custom and comfortable fit 

for your pet. Although he 
works primarily with dogs, 

he has had the opportu-
nity to fit a few cats 
and even horses, with 
applications to ease 
pain and discomfort 
due to injury, sur-
gery, age or congeni-

tal defect. Check out 
the website at:  

www.k-9orthotics.com. 

Business Profile - K-9 Orthotics & Prosthetics 

2616 Beaver Bank Rd, Beaver Bank, NS, B4G 1E6, (902) 865-5596 

Peter Stoffer, left, John Labelle, centre and Dennis 
Manuge, right, receive Commendation Awards. 

Peter Stoffer Receives Veterans’ Affairs Award 
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Beaver “banks” are 
available to purchase at 

Hartlen’s Esso. 
$15 for a unique mascot for a 

unique community 
Made 

Exclusively for 
the BBCAA by 

Effie’s 
Ceramics, 
Dartmouth 

     The BBCAA would like to thank the following families, businesses and groups 
who have recently purchased a yearly “Share In The Community”. They are among 
the many people who are supporting our work to keep Beaver Bank Kinsac informed 
through meetings, the BBK Bulletin and our website.  

Angles Pub is located at 552 Sackville Drive, Lr Sackville  
(902) 252-3434 
Angles is a locally owned fully licensed “family pub” which caters to not 
only family oriented dining, but to people looking for a nice place to have 
a cold beverage in comfortable clean surroundings. Owned by Jim and 
Angela Archibald of Beaver Bank, our food and service is second to none 
in the area. From delicious Spinach Dip to our tasty beer battered fish and 
fresh cut fries, most everything is made fresh on the premises. Chef and 
manager Bruce Taylor and his staff ensure your dining experience will be 
one that will keep you coming back for more! Whether it be a group or an 
individual, we can cater to all your needs. 
There are daily lunch specials as well as supper specials available in 
addition to our regular menu, which was designed for quality, variety and 
reasonably priced!  
 
Supper Specials (4:30 to close) 
Mon   Liver, bacon and onions, smothered in gravy 
Tues   2 for 1 breaded haddock dinner 
Wed   Derby steak night 
Thurs Wing night! Meaty wings done just right in your choice of sauce! 
(.50 cents each) 
Fri      Fabulous Fish Fridays! From fresh Beer Battered Haddock, Pan 
Fried Haddock or our own Seafood chowder. Something for everyone! 
Sat      Striploin Steak & fresh cut fries…. Delicious 
Sun     Kids 10 and under eat FREE from our kids’ menu! 
*see server for details on all our great specials* 

Atlantic Equestrian Centre 
Big Bargain Auto Parts 

Elizabeth Barrett 
Steve & Debbie Cormier 

Paul & Karla Connor 
Mary Lou Dagleish 

Tim & Kimberley Gilby 
Arthur & Florence Hooghe 

Wayne & Caroline Joudrey 
Rita Lively & Lorimer Fancy 

Bill & Edna Matthews 
George & Marg Matthews 

Rick & Pat Nursey 
Chris & Merle Parker 
Vince & Hilda Tanner 

 

Business Profile - 


